STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 10, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.

Bruce Smith has completed the hazard mitigation grant application for the Pond Rd. culvert .The
information has been in and was received on Friday morning. The engineers response was quite
optimistic about the grant . Bruce Smith has contacted Dave Brooks about a quote for the Plan B
proposal . Whitney will come next Monday to photo document the area with a more formal review next
month . The selectmen signed the Hazard Mitigation grant program letter . The benefit cost analysis
information was emailed.

The selectmen discussed the$8500.00 quote for blasting the ledge on the Pond Road in preparation for
paving next year along with the $4000.00 to $5000.00 estimate from Brooks for additional work . The
remaining highway budget is $26,000.00 without the purchase of sand and salt for the remainder of the
year. The selectmen have decided to postpone the blasting until next year.

The selectmen have received a complaint from Kim Fisher regarding the shooting in the pit. The
shooting is taking place on private land . The selectmen spoke with her about the situation.

The selectmen will pay the Brooks bill of $ 10,425.00 from 4909 account and ask the trustees to
reimburse the general account.

The selectmen signed payroll.
The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment.
The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to sign the minutes.

The Town of Surry received a building permit application from Ted Grussing . His original application
special exception has expired and the application will only be for an addition onto the house.

John Berglund picked up the bills to be paid.
The selectmen will check on the water pump at the town hall as well as the water line to the library.
The library needs to have two fluorescent light bulbs replaced.

John Davis checked to see if DES had responded to the Bear Den complaint. He also mentioned the
repair done to the boundary stake at the corner of Goodnow’s.

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.



The selectmen adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



